Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Monday, November 16, 2009
A special meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Monday, November 16, 2009 at 8:00am.

Members Present:
Ed Nolan, Chairman
Shelley Lotter, Member
Robert Murray, Member
Gary Herbst, Alternate Member

Also Present:
Christine Dennett, Village Clerk




David Turiano, Village Engineer
Absent:

Jay Neveloff, Member

Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 8:00am.  
PB-1-2008- THE CLUB AT BRIARCLIFF MANOR AMENDED SITE PLAN, WETLAND, STEEP SLOPE REVIEW (CLASSIC RESIDENCE BY HYATT):  The Planning Board reviewed an application from Briarcliff Manor Investors LLC (BMI) to modify an amendment to the site plan previously granted for a Continuing Care Retirement Community containing a total of 385 living units and support facilities on this site. The property is located at Scarborough Road, Lodge Road, and Central Drive and was formerly owned by The Kings College. 
Member Lotter recused herself.  

Mr. Bill Null, Attorney for Applicant, stated the modification was to allow the Village ball field to be built and to defer the hold harmless agreement.  

The Board reviewed the resolution.  

Member Murray requested an amendment to the resolution to add language to say the construction of the village recreation parcel and facilities may commence prior to the execution and delivery of the hold harmless agreement.  

Upon motion by Alternate Member Herbst, seconded by Member Murray the Board voted unanimously to approve the resolution as amended.  

ZONING TEXT AMENDMENT- The Board of Trustees requested that the Planning Board provide comments on proposed amendments to Chapter 220-16, Zoning, Nonconforming Buildings, Lots and Uses and Chapter 220-3, Zoning, to establish a new R80A Single Family Residence District.  
Member Lotter rejoined the Board.  

Village Engineer Turiano gave a synopsis of the proposed zoning amendments.  

The Board had general discussion related to the proposed legislation.  

Chairman Nolan directed a memo be drafted and sent to the Board of Trustees to the effect that the Planning Board issued a positive recommendation for the adoption of the proposed amendments to establish a new R80A Single Family Residence District, and remap certain property in the Scarborough Road corridor, and otherwise had no comments on the proposed amendments.
ZBA CASES

The Board had no comments.  

MINUTES

Upon motion by Member Lotter, seconded by Alternate Member Herbst, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of October 13, 2009.  

VILLAGE ENGINEER’S REPORT

· 333 S. Highland Avenue is under construction and is going well.
· Emigrant Bank will be starting the exterior work. 

· The Full Water Supply Project has started and the pipeline is 25% complete.  

· The Rosecliff Water Tank has been painted.   
· The Scarborough Fire Station Project is on track.
ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Alternate Member Herbst, seconded by Member Murray, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:20am.  

Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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